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Dear Co-Laborers in Christ,

Nehemiah 4:6 - So built we the wall; and all the wall was joined together unto the half thereof: for the people
had a mind to work.

I have several things to bring you up-to-date on since our last prayer letter. It has been an exciting and busy time
since my return to Pohnpei in March. | praise the Lord for the men at Good News Baptist Church who got
together and built homemade pews for our Church. What a blessing it is now to be able to come and sit on pews
and not have to bring our mats and sit on the ground during service. | have filed all the paper work in order to
get an earth moving permit in order to have our road built to access the property for Good News. We are
currently waiting for the 2 last signatures in order to proceed. We praise the Lord for Trinity Baptist Church in
Warrenton, Virginia who gave a generous love gift toward this project. We also give the Lord all the glory and
praise for the 12 souls that we have seen come to know Christ since March!! We praise the Lord that He is still in
the saving business and He has allowed us to be a part of this work!!

| also wanted to bring you up-to-date on Patty’s medical condition since our last prayer letter. The PVC’s in her
heart have been somewhat controlled by her medication. However in February she was diagnosed with
Rheumatoid Arthritis. The doctor has put her on oral meds to see if this will help control her symptoms. Also, in
March she was diagnosed with skin cancer on her arms and legs. The doctor said this was caused by years of
exposure to the tropical rays of the sun here on Pohnpei. The doctors have started her on a Chemo skin
treatment, doing one limb at a time to see if this will work. The Chemo treatment is making her very sick to her
stomach and causing a lot of sores in her mouth. After her last visit to the doctor they had to stop her
rheumatoid medication because together with the Chemo medication it was causing her White blood count to
drop to low. Please continue to hold her up in your prayers.

Current Needs That We Have:
1) Healing for Patty.
2) Funds for a permanent building for Good News. (If you feel the Lord would have you give toward this
project specify that it is for Good News Building Fund).
3) A National Pastor for Good News.
4) Those who have been saved to be faithful in the midst of persecution.

We want to thank each of you for your faithful prayers and sacrificial giving to the ministry here on Pohnpei and
our family.

Your Servants to Micronesia,
George, Patty and Priscilla Grace



